

44 Canal Center Plaza, Suite 200 | Alexandria, VA 22314, USA | 703.836.6767 or 1.800.THEIACP | www.theIACP.org

May 8, 2019

The Honorable Lindsey Graham Chairman, Judiciary Committee United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Senator Joshua Hawley United States Senate Washington, DC 20510 The Honorable Dianne Feinstein Ranking Member, Judiciary Committee United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Graham, Ranking Member Feinstein, and Senator Hawley,

On behalf of the International Association of Chiefs of Police, I am writing to express our support for the *Supporting and Treating Officers in Crisis (STOIC) Act of 2019* (S. 998). The success of this legislation would expand the availability of services for police officers and their families, which are critical to maintaining the mental health and wellness of our law enforcement community.

The IACP represents over 30,000 law enforcement leaders across the globe. One of our top priorities in support of these dedicated men and women is to promote and educate the field on officer safety and wellness and to assist agencies in aiding their officers. The challenging effects of job stress on both officers and their families requires both a response to acutely traumatic events and an ongoing commitment to psychological wellness.

In recent years, the number of officers who die by suicide each year is higher than the number of officers killed in the line of duty. We recognize the responsibility of our association and others to intercede to stop this trajectory. Agencies must learn to recognize the signs of psychological distress and respond to officers, in turn, with options for psychological services, crisis intervention and stress management, chaplaincy services, and support for family members. To accomplish this effectively, agencies need support, which is why S. 998 is immensely helpful.

The STOIC Act not only amends existing law to improve and expand these services, but it also provides \$7.5 million in federal funding to accomplish that goal. Finally, this bill includes language committing

President

Chief Paul M. Cell Montclair State University, NJ, Police Department

Immediate Past President Chief Louis M. Dekmar LaGrange, GA, Police Department

First Vice President Chief Steven R. Casstevens Buffalo Grove, IL, Police Department

Second Vice President Chief Cynthia E. Renaud Santa Monica, CA, Police Departmen

Third Vice President

Chief Dwight E. Henninger
Vail. CO. Police Departmen

Fourth Vice President Chief John Letteney Apex, NC, Police Department

Vice President At-Large Chief Will Johnson Arlington, TX, Police Department Vice President At-Large Chief Wade Carpenter Park City, UT, Police Department

International Vice President
Assistant Commissioner Joe Oliver
Royal Canadian Mounted Police
Canada

Vice President-Treasurer Chief Ken A. Walker West University Place, TX, Police Department General Chair Division of State Associations of Chiefs of Police Chief Thomas Clemons Seward AK, Police Department

General Chair Division of State and Provincial Police Cabinet Secretary Craig Price South Dakota Highway Patrol

General Chair of the Midsize Agencies Division Chief Sandra Spagnoli Beverly Hills, CA, Police Department

arliamentarian

James McLaughlin, Jr.

General Counsel/Executive Director,
Texas Police Chiefs Association

Executive Director / Chief Executive Officer Vincent Talucci, CAE Alexandria, VA

Deputy Executive Director / Chief Operating Officer Terrence M. Cunningham Alexandria, VA these efforts to be evidence-based and data-driven, which helps ensure that resources are expended where they are needed and can be most effective in assisting officers.

On behalf of our nation's law enforcement executives, we hope you will act swiftly to pass this important legislation. The IACP stands ready to assist you as we continue to work together on issues important to policing and our communities.

Sincerely,

Paul M. Cell

President, IACP

Sand of Cell